The Clerks’ Reflections Quaker Life Rep Council, 10th – 12th October 2019
This is our take on the weekend. We hope it speaks to your experience. It is not a minute. We will send out these reflections with the papers that follow a few days after Rep Council. You are free to use any of it - or none of it - in your feedback to your AM.

Sarah: Michael and I will be handing over care for Rep Council to the new Co-Conveners Lynden and Juliette at the end of this morning. We have both thoroughly enjoyed ourselves at Woodbrooke with you – and working with the Planning Group and QL staff. You have been amazing companions and I have had such fun. I love the quirkiness and the extraordinary insights that have come from this group. And I know that each one of you creates a web of inspiration and love back into the life of Quaker meetings across Britain. It has been such a privilege to serve you - which I will really miss. 
Enough of that stuff – let’s talk about this weekend!

One of the things I found extraordinary is the new representatives – such a fabulous group of Friends, so eager to learn and contribute. We have also been aware how the experienced representatives among us have been quietly supportive of us all. I have been desperate for us to have a theme of mental health for the last three years because it involves my personal stories. I therefore came in both trepidation and excitement and it has been a magical experience of not always hidden tears and some laughter. 
Lynden: The presence of the children as part of our community has developed so naturally from last October’s Rep Council. We focussed then on creating thriving inclusive communities together with our children and young people. It was such a joy to hear their gurgles and snuffles in our Meeting as well as the shrill joy of the older children in the Garden Lounge and Art Room.

Part of the Clerks’ Report is to try to paint a picture of this weekend. We heard four unique and moving stories. We can only reflect back minute highlights of such profound words. 
Jacinta spoke about her experience of growing up with autism. She described being tested, and observed, through a glass window as a young child. As an adult, she said, ‘I finally took a step through that glass wall and joined the grownups on the other side’. 

Caroline described her work as a Clinical Psychologist and her own experience of depression. She said ‘all of us are susceptible, lots of things can trigger it, to a greater or lesser degree we can all recover’.

Lesley is a carer for her bipolar mother. This has involved years of stress and hours of lost sleep, as her mother’s behaviour is so unpredictable. At times, she has felt joy, anger and resentment, and grief at the loss of the mother-daughter relationship.
Ceri’s description of living with a schizophrenia diagnosis was enlightening. Her role-play of diagnosing Oliver made us laugh and gave us some insight into the world of being seen as a label not a person.

Daisy was so funny – she managed through her tales of living with anxiety and autism to give us insight into her life. Through bittersweet humour, she spoke about not being understood, and often feeling that she didn’t understand the world.

Sarah: It gave us hope when we heard how Quakers had contributed positively in all our speakers’ lives. 
We both found the workshops we attended incredibly moving and helpful. Thank you to the workshop facilitators who gave their time, skills and love to us all. 

Thank you to the speakers too for their courage and for giving so much of themselves to us. To Michael Long our “proper clerk” who has been holding us in the light all weekend, and to all of you who have given so much; Alison and Bev, the Elders, Facilitators, Mentors, Staff, Door Keepers, Mike Holders… oh well everyone because although Rep Council is fun, interesting, stimulating, it is a weekend of service to our communities at home. However, finally, I must say a personal thank you to Andrew and Marleen. I knew you would be there when I needed you. I know you will be there to hold the new Convenors next year.
